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 SHORT TERM PUBLIC NOTICE UNDER RULE 51.333(A) 
 
 
June 27, 2012 
 
Carrier:  Verizon Florida LLC, 1909 U.S. Hwy 301 N. Tampa, FL. 33619 
 
Contact:  For additional information on these planned network changes, please contact: 
 
Bryan Lantz 
Verizon Florida LLC 
Region Section Mgr. R.O.W. and Municipal Affairs 
1909 U.S. Hwy 301 N. 
Tampa, FL. 33619 
813-740-1231 office 
941-504-9754 cell 
 
Implementation Date:  On or after November 1, 2012 
 
Location:     
 
Planned Network Change(s) will occur in an area served by Verizon’s Brandon, Florida central 
office, north of East Wheeler Road, between S. Gallagher Lane and S. Kingsway Road.  
  
 
Description of the Planned Network Change(s): 
 
Verizon intends to retire approximately 630 linear feet of copper distribution and loop facilities 
north of East Wheeler Road, between S. Gallagher Lane and S. Kingsway Road, in the Brandon, 
Florida central office.  Upon completion, Verizon will provide services available over its fiber optic 
network infrastructure. 
 
Description of reasonably foreseeable impact(s) of the planned change(s): 
 
None. A recent review of Verizon’s records indicates that no carriers are currently served on 
copper facilities in the area proposed for copper retirement/removal.  After the retirement of 
copper facilities, Verizon will: (1) no longer offer UNEs or other services over copper facilities; and 
(2) cease maintaining the copper facilities.  However, to the extent required by applicable 
agreements and federal law, Verizon will offer to requesting carriers a 64 Kbps voice grade 
channel over fiber loops that have been deployed where copper loops were retired. 
 
 


